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Clarke Lane and Hume Street update  
December 2023 – May 2024 
 

Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project. 

Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail will be 
extended into the CBD in 2024, with new metro railway stations at Crows Nest, Victoria Cross, Barangaroo, Martin 
Place, Gadigal and Waterloo, and new metro platforms at Central, and then onto Bankstown in 2025. 

A W Edwards is building the new Crows Nest Station. Rail track installation and the stations main structural works 
are now complete and fit out and exterior works are progressing. 

Re-opening of Clarke Lane and Hume Street  

All public domain work is expected to be completed in the first half of 2024. This includes work on Hume 

Street (between Clarke Lane and Pacific Highway) and Clarke Lane (between the rear of 20 Clarke Street 

and Hume Street) roadways which are expected to re-open in May 2024. 

Both roadways must remain closed until public domain works and permanent utility and road tie -ins are 

completed. 

Access 

Current access arrangements will remain in place on Hume Street: 

• no access for motorists or pedestrians between Pacific Highway and Clarke Lane 

• two-way motorist access between Clarke Lane and Clarke Street will be maintained 

• alternate access routes which came into effect July 2021 will continue.  

 

Current access arrangements will also remain in place on Clarke Lane: 

• no through access for motorists from Clarke Lane (north) to Hume Street  

• access to Clarke Lane (north) will be maintained via Oxley Street.  

Please see map overleaf. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding while we complete the station 
precinct work. 

 

If you have any questions about Crows Nest Station, please call 1800 171 386 (24-hour community 

information line) and ask for the Crows Nest Station team or email 

crowsnestmetrostation@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Translating and interpreting service 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 

Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 171 386.  
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Map depicting work area and access arrangements (December 2023 to May 2024) 

 

 

 
 

 

 


